
Hull Commission on Disability 
March, 2010 Meeting Minutes 
 
Date: Thursday, March 11th, 2010 
Location: Hull Town Hall 
Time: 5:30 
Attendees: Ken MacDonald, Bruce Wood, Joan Humphreys 
 
Discussion Items: 
Active Projects: 
 
*Jakes Phase II Renovations-The work is in progress (the kitchen, retail space and bar 
area).  The work will be inspected in the spring. 
 
*Daddy’s Dry Dock Renovation- The work is in progress. The Commission hopes to get 
an update from Peter during the April meeting. 
    
*Olivina’s Salon- Per Peter at the February meeting, the owner Frank Plotner is in the 
process of installing a railing.   
 
*Subsidized Accessible Hull Housing-No news to report. Bruce may attempt to contact 
the Department of Justice for an update for the April meeting. 
 
*Steamboat Wharf Marina Construction- Per Peter at the February meeting, there is still a 
small punch list he will be looking into. 
 
*A Street Beach Ramp-Construction is complete.  The beach has taken a beating this 
winter, and there are many stones against and on the ramp.  Ken noticed the dune 
adjacent to the HP parking space has eroded, covering half of a space.  He will email 
Peter to inquire about the process for clearing the ramp during the beach season and 
making sure both HP spaces are clear of sand.  Ken and Bruce discussed the email to 
Matt Tobin at the DCR about the possible use of their rolling beach mat. Bruce did not 
here back from Matt.  Ken will make an attempt at emailing him.  If no response, the 
Commission will suggest Bob Fultz proceed with purchasing a rolling beach mat.  Joan 
has suggested a bench and Bruce reminded all that any proposed bench should have a 
compliant rail on one end.  Ken will inquire with Bob and Peter. 
 
*Senior Center Renovations- The CDBG application has apparently been submitted.   
 
*Carousel Renovations – Work in progress.  
 
*Sunset Bay Marina, A Street – No news-Peter and the Commission will monitor the 
process. 
 
*Farmers Market – No news to report. 
 



 
 
Inactive Projects: 
 
*The Performing Arts Center  
 
New Business:  
 
 
Next Meeting is on April 8th, at 5:30 at the Town Hall 
Submitted by Ken MacDonald 
 


